
St.	Francis	of	Assisi	Athletic	Association	

Meeting	Agenda	for:		April	25,	2017	

Call	to	Order-Prayer-		

Opening	Comments	from	President	

Special	Guest:	Eagle	Scout	(Ryan	Brown)	

Previous	Meeting	Minutes	

• First	–	Tim	Flynn	
• Second	–	Susie	Sippel	

Financial	Report-	Treasurer	Terry	Richter	

• Heavy	expense	month	
o $5k	deficit		
o Purchase	of	inventory	of	socks	for	Baseball/Softball	
o Baseball/Softball	equipment	investments	
o Seeding	and	fertilizing	of	the	fields	
o Irrigation	improvements	

§ Rain	sensor	
§ Movement	of	sprinkler	heads	

o Donation	of	$300	for	Luke	18	retreat	
• Concession	deposits	and	forfeits	moved	to	revenue	or	expense	accordingly	
• Concession	revenue	starting	to	move	in	
• Negative	on	expenses	related	to	80s	Band	
• First	–	Brian	Ferguson	
• Second	–	Brian	Wissmann	

CYC	Rep	Report:	

• Discount	available	through	FedEx	
• $250	for	no	show	to	games	
• 10/25	Archdiocese	Banquet	
• $10	increase	in	league	fees	starting	with	Soccer	
• CYC	Cardinals	night	-	6/14	
• ID	and	Roster	is	needed	at	start	of	game	
• St.	Francis	students	were	not	selected	for	the	annual	Casey	scholarships	

Lay	Director	Reports:		

Basketball-Dave	Schulte-	 	Report/Discussion			

• 1	to	City/County	playoffs	(7th	Grade	girls).		Lost	in	the	second	round.	
• Uniform	return	dates	are	complete	
• Still	waiting	on	basketballs	to	be	returned	from	several	coaches	



Capital	Improvements/	Facilities	Committee	

• No	new	news	
• 3rd	work	day		-	Great	turnout	
• Mike	B.	and	team	are	on	it	and	really	keeping	things	looking	awesome	
• Adult	softball	lead	commented	that	we	likely	would	not	have	played	if	we	had	not	done	the	field	

enhancements	
• Lights	in	right	field	are	out.		Todd	Koepke	researching	options	for	repair.	
• Communication	to	baseball/softball	participants	recommended	that	rain	outs	are	significantly	less	likely	

this	year	

Baseball/Softball	–	Tom	Morrow	

• Absent	–	No	Report	

Intramural	Baseball/Softball	-	Rob	Witzel					Report/Discussion	

• Reminder	from	Queen	that	$50	is	required	per	team	
o To	be	coordinated	with	Terry	

• Shirt	options	are	still	available	for	parents	–	checks	made	payable	to	SFAAA	

Golf	–	Jeff	Kesselring		

• 28	participants	
• Practices	and	Rounds	are	well	underway	
• Moving	along	without	any	bumps	in	the	road	

Rugby	–	Tom	Burton	

• Absent	-	No	Report	

Soccer	–	Chris	Hulsey	

• May	look	to	open	registration	as	early	as	May	1	

Intramural	Soccer	–	Brian	Ferguson	

• May	look	to	open	registration	as	early	as	May	1	
• Doing	a	flyer	for	the	Preschool	through	Elaine	Dyn	
• Passing	along	the	flyers	to	public	schools	in	the	area	
• Discussion	around	inviting	other	parishes	students	to	sign	up	via	our	program	

o Sign	up	on	our	site,	not	via	the	respective	parishes	

Volleyball	–	Dan	Hufker		

• Absent	-	No	Report	

Old	Business	

Protecting	God’s	Children	

• Identified	a	gap	in	the	completion	of	the	course	by	all	volunteers	working	with	sporting	teams	



• Critical	to	ensure	all	volunteers	interacting	with	children,	even	if	not	on	roster,	need	to	have		

Open	Positions		
• Tournament	Director	

o Paperwork	already	submitted	to	the	CYC	Council	
o A	lot	of	ideas	for	tournament	structure	given,	but	no	volunteers	to	run	it	

• Volleyball	Head	Official	
	

80’s	Band	April	8th	2017	
• Went	very	well	
• No	major	incidences	
• Renee	Kossman	plans	to	step	up	again	next	year	
• Looking	to	raise	the	price	to	approximately		

Black	Light	Bash	Bingo	–	9/30	

• Team	meeting	this	coming	week	to	finalizing	much	of	the	details	
• Planning	to	setup	Eventbrite	
• Really	need	donations	for	raffles,	etc.	
• Planning	to	promote	as	much	as	possible	
• Likely	starting	ticket	sales	in	the	next	month	or	so	
• Gym	s	already	booked	and	the	parish	has	made	donations	

Night	at	the	Races	

• Looking	to	extend	the	invites	to	other	groups	within	SFA	
o Dave	Baranowski	provided	a	list	of	people	to	reach	out	to	across	all	of	the	other	ministries	in	the	

parish	
• Reaching	out	to	father	about	selling	tickets	outside	after	church	
• Extending	the	invite	beyond	the	parish	

o Only	requirement	is	that	attendees	need	to	be	over	21		

Kickball	Tournament	

• Looking	for	the	ideal	date	to	host	it	
o St.	Marks	and	Queen	both	have	leagues	so	great	target	for	additional	teams	

• Likely	running	through	Eventbrite	

Fishing	Tournament	

• Probably	the	best	year	–	A	lot	of	new	folks	that	have	not	been	there	in	years	past	
• Nearly	all	boats	caught	fish	
• $1800	raised	

New	Business	

	 Parish	Person	of	the	Year	presented	by	Bill	Hollis	

• Brian	Ferguson	recognized	and	plaque	presented	
• Complimented	the	Association	on	the	hard	work	and	dollars	that	were	contributed	to	the	field	rehab	

o Lots	of	compliments	received	already	



Field	Status	Communication	

• Decision	made	by	Bill	Hollis	
o Bill	alerts	John	Vuch	

• Beckerman	aligned	to	make	sure	that	the	CYC	County	site	is	updated	

Parish	Picnic	

• Meeting	to	still	be	held	Thursday	prior	to	the	tournament	
• Tent	will	be	moved	down	to	the	fields	to	allow	the	tent	company	to	set	it	up	

o Fields	need	to	be	marked	for	sprinkler	heads	and	water	lines	if	possible	
• Beer	booth	remains	the	responsibility	of	the	Association	

Good	and	Welfare		

	 Attendance	Prize	

• Jeff	Soell	

Motion	to	Adjourn	

First	–	Tim	Abernathy	

Second	–	Jeff	Kesselring	


